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Dear Docs,

The single members of the mess committee met up  on the 14th of February 2002 to discuss very important affairs…

· Mess Membership: More and more of you have signed up and for that we are grateful. Unfortunately, there are many of you who have not. Please ask your colleagues to join now. The more members we have, the more services we can provide. It is that simple!
· Sky services: We are currently waiting for a sufficient number of mess members to pay for this. We have negotiated a very good deal with the company and hope to make it happen soon!
· Newspapers: We have instructed a local newsagent with regards to the daily supply of The Times and The Sun. We understand that delivery has been delayed due to staff shortages and will be looking for alternative suppliers should delays continue for much longer.
· Cheese & Wine Evening: This is set for the 13th of March. The tickets are now on sale from  committee members and going fast. Half of all proceeds will go to support our official mess charity, the Teesside Hospice. We have arranged for professional catering by a Frenchman who goes by the name of Stephane. It is sure to be a rivetting evening! 
· New Television: The postgraduate department has kindly purchased a 28  inch screen for the mess. Delivery is expected sometime in the week commencing 4th of March.
· Mugs: A number of mugs have been supplied by drug reps via the postgraduate department and are located in the kitchen cupboard. Enjoy!
· Mess Computer: The I.T. department have now provided a quote for the cost of installation of a networked P.C. in the mess. This amounts to approximately £1700. We will be trying to find the funding from somewhere, but it won’t be easy!
· Coffee facilities: For those of us who drink coffee, we hope to use the other half of the cheese & wine proceeds for the purchase of a magnificent coffee maker. We will also purchase a supply of decent coffee and hot chocolate, just for you!
· Junior Doctors’ Summer Ball: There will be a lot of organising to do and any volunteers are welcome to contact Bisher or Evin. Some groundwork has begun and we will be looking to settle on a suitable venue in the next couple of weeks. We are hoping to make it a joint North Tees/South Cleveland event and will be speaking to our counterparts over there about it. We hope to have an evening of luxury and excess, with plenty of scandal if possible! 
· Mess decoration: We are waiting for a response from Louise Phillips about this as we understand she may have funds available. Given that we are moving to brand new premises in the near future we cannot make any promises to you. We have asked for details about this and hope to pin something up soon.
· And finally… We would like to thank Mandy Bruce and the staff at the postgraduate centre as well as Dr Sinha for all the help that they have so kindly provided.

Present at meeting: 

James Nevison, Palani Krishnamoorthy, Evin Sowden.
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